Town of Greenville Select Board Meeting

Wednesday; January 19, 2022, at 6:30pm in Town Hall Meeting Room

Minutes for Meeting of the Select-Board

Board members/Staff Present at meeting:

x Selectman Geno Murray (Chair)	x Selectman Ron Sarol	Police Chief Jim Carr
x Selectman Newton Pierce (Vice Chair)	r) <u>x</u> Selectman Burt Whitman _	_x_Fire Chief Sawyer Murray
x_Selectman Richard Peat	x_ Town Manager Mike Roy _	x_Town Clerk Roxanne Lizott
	_	

Zoom: Esther Ireland, Amy Carrier, Whitney Peat, John Shea, Brian Lippold

Others: John Contreni (Chair Planning Board), Joshua Guay (Police Officer), Jaeme Duggan(PCEMA), Jonathan Pratt, Ann-Marie Murray, Eric Nelson, Matt St. Laurent, Tony Murray, Chris Daniels, Jody Gould, Sam Murray, Tiegan Murray, Judy Murray, Charlene Casey,

6:32P.M.

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance. NOTED
- 2. Opening of the Meeting & Declaration of Conflicts of Interest: The Chairperson will ask the members of the Select Board to review the meeting agenda and declare any potential conflicts of interest which members may have with the items listed. NOTHING BROUGHT FORTH
- 3. Minutes: It was motioned by Burton Whitman and seconded by Ron Sarol to accept minutes of 01/19/22. Motion carried 5-0.
- 4. Additions or Deletions to the Agenda: There were no additions or deletions.
- 5. Welcome of First Full Time Fire Chief: Several family members and fire dept. were here on behalf of new full time Fire Chief, Sawyer Murray. Sawyer was pinned by his mother Ann-Marie and Oakley his niece. Richard Peat spoke of behalf of the Town of Greenville and being a long time member of the Fire Dept. Matt St. Laurent spoke as the outgoing Fire Chief. Both spoke to how proud they are of Sawyer. Member of audience spoke to How Eugene Sr. started Ambulance service in Greenville, Eugene (Geno) Jr. First EMT and now Sawyer the first full time Fire Chief. Geno Murray, Chair of Select Board presented Matt St. Laurent a Plague for the great service and what he has accomplished for the fire dept. in Greenville.
- 6. John Shea/Brian Lippold-PCEDC-Broadband Update: Updated the town of the 1st phase of the broadband infrastructure and gap analysis. Starting 2nd phase of grants. Was stated that Greenville is well served compared to many other communities in the area. Geno asked about the time frame and Brian spoke it really depends on how much will providers contribute. DEPENDS OF MONEY. Not really a time frame to end. PCEDC will help in the grant writing. Service providers will be involved as well. See attached.
- 7. John Contreni-Planning Board: John presented the new application for the boards. Is a fillable form that will be on the website. Can also be filled out for those who may not have access to a computer. Is a box on the bottom of page 2 for the board review to fill out. This form is for appointments only not elected officials. Motioned by Richard Peat and seconded by Newton Pierce to accept the new application of appointments to boards. Motion carried 5-0.
- 8. Special Town Meeting Warrant: Roxanne Lizotte, Town Clerk presented to board the Special Town Meeting Warrant for February 2, 2022 to authorize the municipal officers to sell a 1986 Mack Truck for a minimum of \$8500.00.

- 9. Town Managers Report: Looked into the last time the town woodlot was cut. Was in 1994. Was looked into in 2010 again, was decided not to cut then. Town Manager contacted Steve Mason, who last cut the lot. Money goes to the school. He stated the market has changed. Need a forester to look at it. Maybe look at the Forest Service to look at it. Board agrees that there need to be an assessment done on the lot. Cameras have been installed by the CEO. Audio is off. Need signage. New locks in. Will wait until James Carr, Police Chief comes back from vacation install. Ice rink is getting lots of use. Having issues with the lights staying on all day. Town Manager has started the MMA Bond Bank application. Copies of month to date budget presented to board. Get notice for Budget Committees. Public Safety Bldg. coming along. Minor changes to be done. Will be on warrant in June.
- 10. Public Comment: John Contreni mentioned conflict of interest at last year's town meeting with a board member.

John also suggested that the town make a statement how the budget process is done and the way the warrant is written the way it is.

Ester Ireland thanked the board for their work and asked that she be put on the list for zoom.

11. What is on your mind? – Richard stated it was very enjoyable to take a tour of the Library and suggested they do Public Works and the hangar at the airport.

Ron: All set.

Newton: Wanted to know if the Moosehead Sanitary District was the town. Geno stated that they are their own board with their own by-laws.

Burt: Echoed Richard.

- 12. Other Business: Told board that assessor (Rob Duplisea would be here on January 20, 2022.
- 13. Adjourn: There being no other business it was motioned by Burton Whitman and seconded by Newton Pierce to adjourn at 7:57P.M. Motion carried 5-0.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted by:

Roxanne Lizotte